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May 1998 

Jake Oates 
NfLA Yellowknife Centre 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Ootes: 

111111~1~/11 ~Ii~ l1i1W~ 11~~11 ~ l1i1i~]]11111111111 
3 1936 00047 850 1 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint . As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn ' t" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it ' s time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees . At-this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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process. The "Yes it is} No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 
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agree·ment v.ith its employees. A this point in tune, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying w s.ettle 
a number oflargely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
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Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding, Over the past days I have become increasingty disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I m1dersrand it. the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain '\Nlth the Union ofNonhem Workers unless tbe Union agrees to a 
s.ettlemcrrt of the long-standing pay equity comp1airrt. As well, I understand trurl the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe ir is gros..sry unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimi.narion based on their geru:l.er. 

I t:n.courage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause rhe Govemmea.t of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settle meat of the ou t..ID1ndiog 
pey equity complaint That complaint hAs been properly launched aud is currently in process in 
aa::.ordance Vritb !he Canadian Human Riglu.s Act. That's the forum in vm.ich it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned ahaut the ongoing dispute conce:ming the fa.irness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspe:tive, the Union's off er to be bound by the 
decision of an imparti.aJ pane.I of ~perts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take what.e-ver acrinn is 
n.eccs:sary to cause the GNWT ta refer - to such an imp arrial arbitrari on panel - the matt.e:r" of the 
gerukr neutrality of the job ev~rion system that is being proposed in the collectiYe bargaining 
process. The ·cy es rt is, No ir isn't'"' bickering tha1: has been going on surely JJlllSt be ended. • 

I think jt' .s time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a viLW to achieving a coUoctive 
agreement 'With its employees. A this point in ti:tne, it seems dear thal the GNV1T is trying to settle 
a mirnber of largely unrelaterl problems by using the collective bargaining process jmpropo--ly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close.. 
These Last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a do wngra.ding 
of the scrvi~ N ortbemeT"S receive. I am asking you to urge the guvenn:nent to s.olve these problems 
in the proper order, an<l in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the coUectfv-e b~jniag 
process. 

Thank for your as.sisrtance in settling this mattcr. 
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process. The 'Yes it is, No it isn't'' bickering that has been goUJg on surely must be ended. 
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agreement s;;xrith its employees. A this point in tune, it seems clear that the GN\1/T is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargairung process improperly. 
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Dear :Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain w1th the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance \x.ith the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The ,:Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
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I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
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system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
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process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
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pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
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process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
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accordance Vlith the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 
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necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 
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Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain \vith the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canndian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GN\VT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement \vith its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your a~ in set~ing this matter. 

Sincerely, /~~ ~ ~ 
~ --

~ ·--- - (]_,/ \ y d-(v / 



May 1998 

Jake Oates 
tvfLA Yellowknife Centre 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 
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refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to barg~in in good faith with a 'view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a dovmgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain \V1th the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the G01T\VT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement \\'ith its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely;/} 
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Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargajn in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Dear I\fr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance Mth the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the G01f\VT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement Mth its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GN\VT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 



May 1998 

Jake Ootes 
lvfLA Yellowknife Centre 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance \\-ith the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to barga~n in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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Jake Oates 
?viLA Yellowknife Centre 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GN\VT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~,,J ~WJ--

~&m- f 11A1-kv r ~7 r(i_M; 

J~L] of tt-1tf'J d-/r/J 
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Jake Oates 
11:LA Yellowknife Centre 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain \vith the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance \.vith the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GN\VT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GN~VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

, - - -sincerely, 

~/Lv /c r2.,<'- cL 
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Jake Oates 
11:LA Yell ow knife Centre 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear 1'fr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to barga]n in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement \\~th its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a do\llTigrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 



May 1998 

Jake Oates 
?vfLA Yellowknife Centre 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain \vith the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men \vho have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GN\VT to start to barga~n in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the G~T\VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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Jake Ootes 
:MLA Yellowknife Centre 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Ootes: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have beccme increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take \Vhatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn' f' bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to barga)n in good faith with a ,.:iew to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a do\lffigrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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Dear Tue... O[Yre-J'~ 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance v.ith the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GN\VT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement v.ith its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the G1'.f\VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the sef\,ices Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

:::e::~ you. r ~ assistance in /Jng this matter. 

r~n~ 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspecti'-le. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take \vhatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the G0;T\VT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GN~VT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the G0;T\VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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/•• .\ d" 
Dear ____ , _1 

:_..l __ c_,1 -'-1(---'-½--=---

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in \vhich it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take \vhatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a viev/ to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GN\VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a do\mgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

• l r'' Sincere y, .r-. 
y 
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0/ ~ Qi.a.:( 
Dear -~; ___ :,·__.II/~{,, __ J_, _-_I_ 11_..._tf .-'-/-~ 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in 'vvhich it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take \Vhatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the North1.,vest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take v-:hatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 0,.·,: // J I y iJ//4 dlu_.,,j ,,--- . 

,J 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As weR I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 

?Z~J 

¼- -:1/'Yc73 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As weR I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a 'view to achie'ving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GN\VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public ser'vice and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 




